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Information about our next Rotary Meeting (usually held at Cambridge Bowling Club, 7.10 for 7.30 am): 

Wednesday 21st August 2024 
Activity:  Youth Leadership Event with City of Perth SLSC Boat Captain, Grant Trew 

On Duty:  Club Host:  Jeremy Wood                                                   Set up/Pack up:  Peter Burns  

Coming up soon 
Wednesday 28th August 2024 

 

Activity: ‘No Limits’ – Janine Wood 
 

Club Host: Rory Beattie 
Set up/pack up:  Mike Graham 

 
 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 
• PDG Ineke Oliver will visit our Club on 21st Aug in 

order to present us with a Citation! More details 
then! 

• Our official District Governor visit will take place 
on 4th September at the Pappagallo Centre, 250 
Oxford Street Leederville, from 6.00 – 8.00 pm. 
Cost per head $35, payable on the night. 

• Our AGM will be held on 2nd October; followed 
by a Club Forum. 

NEWS ABOUT OUR CLUB MEETINGS, ROTARY GENERALLY, & OUR WORLD 
 
 
“Dad’s Army” was the topic selected by our Guest Speaker, Ron Banks, former Journalist and Arts 
Editor of The West here in WA. Ron has written a book bearing that title, and he focussed on the two 
World Wars, looking at them through the eyes of his father mostly. It proved to be quite a challenge 
for Ron due to the reticence of his forbears to talk about their experiences. Ron’s father joined the 
2nd 16th Battalion in June 1940, and went through training at Northam. He was then posted to Syria 
via India, and whilst in Syria he was badly wounded by shrapnel. This led to a spell of six months in 
hospital in Egypt. Repatriation followed on the speedy hospital ship MS Oranje which provided the 
wounded with a magnificent daily menu! As an aside, this ship was eventually converted into a 
passenger cruise ship called Angelina Lauro in 1969, but in 1979 a fire broke out on board and she 
was declared a total loss. Ironically, she sank on the way to the scrapyard. Back in Perth, Ron’s dad 
decided to join the British Merchant Navy, and he faced a lot of danger during the latter years of the 
WWII, as the Navy was involved in transporting oil from New York to Liverpool. Ron then finished off 
his talk by having a discussion with those present about a range of related issues, such as who would 
be exempt from service in the 1940s – basically those over 25 years of age or those in an essential 
industry or service. Ron showed us a number of slides which underlined the difficulties and futility of 
war. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Birthdays:  Margaret Lane (23 Jul); Mike Graham (17 Aug)  

Wedding anniversaries: Ross & Fran Ledger (2 Jul); David & Judy James (21 Aug)  

Rotary anniversaries: none this time 

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).                Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary                                       
 

Do you know any good rope jokes? ‘Fraid not.  

mailto:libbylarsen@westnet.com.au

